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WOW! 
Year 6 you have been amazing this week, all the staff have been really impressed with 
how you have shown your Holbrook BEST during your SATs tests. You have really ap-
plied yourselves to the challenges.  You have definitely BELIEVED IN YOURSELVES 
and STUCK AT IT!  

As head teacher I am so proud of your brilliant work ethic.  You are real ambassadors 
of learning for our school.  Whilst the tests in reading and maths may now be over, 
there is still lots of learning to be done so keep your ENTHUSIASM for learning and 
hit your TARGETS so you will be ready for moving to Year 7 in only a few months!  

This year, pupils in Year 2 will not be facing statutory SATs test, so as with all the 
other year groups in the school, less formal tests along with teacher assessments and 
rigorous moderation will be used to assess pupils.  These assessments are used by 
teachers during their planning to meets the needs of your child, and are passed up to 
their new teachers in the new school year which aids their    transition as they move 
through school. 

Lastly a big thank you to the 
school community for your   
support during the SATs tests, 
pupils and staff in school, for 
supporting pupils and staying 
quiet so pupils could focus and 
to our parents and carers who 
made sure that pupils came into 
school on time everyday.  It was 
a real team effort.  

Lastly, have a lovely weekend 
and we look forward to next 
week, full of learning but    
without the tests. 

 

 Mrs Kelsall  

Forthcoming Events 

Monday 20th PE—Year 3, Year 6 

16:30 RM Governors Meeting 

Tuesday 21st PE—Year 2, Year 4 Year 5 

RL Warwick Art Centre Visit 

Year 4 OAA Competition. 

Wednesday 22nd PE—Year 1 & Year 5 

RW Warwick Art Centre Visit 

Thursday 23rd PE 

Reception, Year 1 Year 2, & Year 4 

Rounders Competition 

Friday 24th Year 4 Assemblies! 

PE—Nursery AM, Nursery PM, Year 

3AF, 3G 

Swimming 3F 

 

Earrings and Jewellery  

 

Please could parents and carers 

make sure that pupils are only 

wearing stud earrings in school 

and no jewellery. 

Outside PE. 
 

When the weather has been dry a few classes have been out 
on the field but it is a little muddy or has cut grass that 
sticks! So make sure you remember those PE shoes—a little 
mud or grass, once dried can be cleaned off 

Hopefully, the rain will leave us soon and 
we will get some lovely weather so we can 
use out fantastic outdoor spaces in our PE 
lessons then in next week’s newsletter, I 
can remind everyone about sun cream and 
sun hats!  
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Non Uniform Day 

Friday 24th May 
 

After having to close the school due to a 
problem with the water main the School 
Council have looked at how poor hygiene 
and a lack toilets can really impact people 
around the world. 

Twinning a toilet helps fund a project in a 
community that helps families to build their 
own basic toilet, access clean water and 
learn about hygiene – a vital combination 
that saves lives.  

To help us raise fund for this project we 
would like all children to come to school 
wearing blue or something water themed 
and bring in a donation!  If everyone 
brings in £1 we would have enough to twin 
all the toilet blocks in school! 

 

The School Council 
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